

H. Lyle Lyon

Wyandotte Kiwanis Club



October 7, 1975

No. 1000 P. O. BOX 343

WYANDOTTE, MICHIGAN 48192

H. Lyle Lyon has been a member of Wyandotte Kiwanis #1000 since September of 1947. His interest in youth and youth programs has not only been exemplified in Kiwanis, but also in his profession, as a teacher.

Since becoming a Kiwanian he has served on many committees in the local club. Lyle was president of the Wyandotte Club for the 1955 year, after having served as 1st Vice President. He went on to serve as Lieutenant Govenor for Division 4 in 1964.

During his time as an active Kiwanian he has accrued 25 years of perfect attendance and is still going.

His musical background and direction has inspired all of our members and visitors on many occasions at our club meetings.

Lyle has served both our club and the Michigan District by serving on the Forney Clement Board. He served as a trustee from October 1, 1966 to 1969; for the year of October 1969 to 1970 he was Vice President. Lyle went on to serve as president of the Forney Clement Board for the 1970-71 year. As of October 1, 1975 Lyle will finish his 2nd three year term as a trustee and start his 3rd three year term. He has promoted Forney Clement in our Division and throughout the Michigan District. A major contribution of his was the establishing of a program of advising all clubs in the Michigan District, by mail, of patients in either Mott's Children Hospital or Mary Freebed Hospital that are from their club area. This has and continues to have the potential of being a tremendous public relations tool for the individual clubs.

Lyle has given of himself to Kiwanis despite personal problems of illness and he continues to serve Kiwanis, youth, and the Forney Clement Foundation.